
SCCA PRESIDENT REPORT FOR FEB 12, 2022 

 

 
There were ten members of the SCCA who participated in the February 6 clinic 

with Tony Oxendine and Jack Pladdys.   In addition, there was a caller from South 

Carolina who attended.   The full day clinic was at Lake Ashton about which there 

were several complaints of the distance from callers’ homes.    Although the 

facilities at Lake Ashton are quite good, perhaps we need to consider a more 

central location for future clinics.    

 

The organization needs to consider the replacement of Sam Dunn as Secretary.  

Sam has asked that due to health reasons he be excused from the duties of 

Secretary.    We should consider either electing a new secretary at this time or 

certainly finding a new secretary for the rapidly approaching election.  

 

I was asked to seek a location for a possible spring dance sponsored by the  SCCA.   

Strawberry Square has no weekend availabilities for a dance.   I have not contacted 

the Arcadia location.    Lake Ashton would be a possibility for a Sunday dance, but 

you should be aware that a free dance schedule there for January of this year 

sponsored by the West Coast Dancer Association attracted less than two squares of 

dancers.    

 

Responding to a member email, may I explain my understanding of an agenda?  

The agenda is merely a list of the subjects that may or may not be discussed at a 

meeting.   It is premature to be distressed over what might be discussed or decided 

on that subject.   Expressing distress prior to the discussion or action is 

unwarranted.  

 

 

Respectfully,  

 

Keith Stevens, President SCCA 


